
March 8, 2004 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 8th day of March, 2004, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Fairgrounds, 
605 E. Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman Bill Graves.  Roll was called by Dorinda 
Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Bill Graves, Chairman 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
Leroy Krohmer, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Others present were:  Donna Roberts, Tammy Howard, and Dan Cary. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of February 23, 2004, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Rhonda Hall moved that the minutes be approved.  F. DeWayne 
Beggs seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Bill Graves, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; George Skinner, 
yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Leroy Krohmer moved, seconded by George Skinner, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriation: 

a. From Commissioners Travel, D1C, $5,000.00 and Commissioners 
Maintenance & Operations, D2, $11,000.00, to Commissioners Personal 
Services, D1A, $16,000.00. 

b. From Election Board Personal Services, Full Time, SL1A, $15,500.00, to 
Election Board Personal Services, Part Time, SL1B, $14,000.00, Election 
Board Travel, $1,200.00 and Election Board Capital Outlay,  SL3, 
$300.00. 

c. From Sheriff’s Service Fee Fund, Maintenance and Operations, CFB2, 
$85,000.00, to Sheriff’s Service Fee Fund, Personal Services, CFB1A. 

d. From Sheriff’s Revolving Fund Personal Services, CFBRE1A, 
$15,000.00, to Sheriff’s Revolving Fund Maintenance & Operations, 
CFBRE2.  

The vote was:  Bill Graves, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; George Skinner, 
yes. 
Motion carried. 
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Chairman Graves called for miscellaneous discussion and parking was discussed, whether the 
lot needed to be re-surfaced, the reserved parking signs, stripping of the lot and where people 
were suppose to park (public and employees).  A few places in the DHS parking lot were 
discussed for the building maintenance people.  
Speeding in the parking lots of both the public and employees was discussed. 
Dan Cary stated that he did want to open up the area that used to be one-way going from the 
Health Department parking lot into the DHS parking lot and stated why. 
Chairman Graves asked Mr. Cary to get with the person at DHS about what had been 
discussed. 
 
The blocks that were dedicated to two former employees Jan Yeary and Carol Lowery, it was 
asked if they could be removed and stored during the construction and renovation of the 
County Office Building. 
 
The signs at the County Office Building will soon read,  “we have moved”. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  George Skinner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Bill Graves, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
Deselms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; George Skinner, 
yes. 
Motion carried. 


